PLANNING & ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE REMOTE MEETING

 HELD ON 15TH JUNE 2020 AT 6.30PM
Present:
Cllr J Arnold


Cllr S Brooke

Cllr U Arnold


Cllr E Kelly

Cllr R Bradshaw

Cllr A Kerswell*
**County Cllr

*District Cllr

In attendance:

Cllr A Allen

Cllr G Gribble**/*

Mr M Wells – Town Clerk

Mrs L Warren – Assistant to the Town Clerk

Two members of the public
The meeting was chaired by Cllr Kelly.

Interests to be declared:  None
PL.20/56
Apologies for absence:


Cllr S Light – Work commitment
**Public Participation:   None
PL.20/57
Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting of  1st June 2020 (*copy previously circulated)  were confirmed as a correct record and were approved.
PL.20/58
Standing Item – Climate Emergency:

Members noted the Council Declaration to embed the climate emergency declaration across all Council services, activities, plans and other relevant work, considering the environmental impact of decisions, ensuring a fully integrated approach to mitigating the impact of climate change.


PL.20/59
Consideration of Planning Applications:


Deferred item:

a)
19/02541/MAJ Construction of industrial building (for manufacturing, administration and support space), access and associated parking at land at Heathlands, Old Newton Road.


Observations:  Deferred.


DNPA Applications listed to 22.5.20:  None


TDC Applications listed to 29.5.20:  
b)
20/00847/FUL Double garage at The Hollies, 16 Wallfield Road.

Observations:  No objection providing TDC’s Arboricultural Officer raises no issue with the removal of the tree.  To recommend planting a replacement tree elsewhere on the site.


DNPA Applications listed to 29.5.20:  None


TDC Applications listed to 5.6.20:  None
 eathfield for Mr 

 all Hall

 PL.20/60
Planning Decisions:  Noted


a) Approvals:  


TDC:

i) Alterations to the elevations of existing industrial building, additional hardstanding, realignment of the internal access road, new car parking, extension to surface water attenuation pond and associated works at former BCT Factory, Old Newton Road (O)
ii) Subdivision and change of use from use Class B2 (general industrial) to create a Class B8 (storage or distribution) use unit, elevational changes and associated works including car/cycle parking at former BCT Factory, Old Newton Road (O)

iii) Crown reduce one oak tree by 25% in area A9 at 21 Naseby Drive, Heathfield (Ref’d)

iv) Crown reduce one oak tree by 2.5m to clear overhead wires at 18 Dartmoor Court (N/C)

v) Removal of dead wood oak branches in A6 and G2 (most of these trees are outside the TPO area) at land at New Park, Ashburton Road (N/C)

** Cllr Bradshaw referred to i) and ii) (former BCT Factory) and noted his disappointment that it appeared that the Town Council’s observations had been given little regard.  A discussion took place regarding the influence Town/Parish Councils have on planning decisions.  It was agreed  to make this an agenda item for future discussion.  The Town Clerk will circulate the decision notices for the former BCT Factory to Councillors. 
b) Refusals:  None  
       

The Town Council’s submitted observations: No objections – N/O. Objection 


– O. Referred – Ref’d. Not consulted – N/C.
PL.20/61
Draft Teignbridge Local Plan 2020-2040:

Members noted the feedback received and considered a draft response.
Resolved:

To accept the document and refer the draft document to Full Council for consideration on 29th June 2020.
PL.20/62
Monks Way -  Speed Limit:

Members considered a request to support a proposal (*copy previously circulated) requesting DCC to extend the speed limit on Monks Way. 
Resolved:

To support the request for an extension of the speed limit on Monks Way between Pottery Road and Moretonhampstead Road and to recommend that this should be 30mph.  It was agreed that Cllrs Gribble, Kelly and the Town Clerk will meet with the Highways Manager to discuss and report back.  
PL.20/63       General Planning Matters brought forward by Councillors: 
         (For information only).
Cllr Kerswell enquired about progress regarding the fencing on Monks Way which is creating privacy issues for some residents of Fairfield Close.  Cllr Gribble advised that he is progressing the matter. 

Cllr J Arnold advised that a resident of Mary Street wished to meet with a TDC Planning Officer to discuss the proposed development of the former Hospital site.  Cllr Kerswell was requested to co-ordinate this.
The meeting closed at 7.02pm
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